

The Nydian

Queen Nancy Coddington

Fall 2022

Summertime and the Living is... Busy!

This has been quite a busy Summer!

Following Supreme Session, I joined members of the Woodburn Nile Club for their annual garage sale. A few days went by, and the summer picnic season perked up. I (Lord knows I wasn't alone) attended picnics held by Dallas Nile Club, Salem Nile Club, a joint picnic by the Chorus and Patrol. a Nite Lites picnic, and then Three Sisters. A few of us also attended a picnic just last week hosted by PADIR. Did

I gain some weight? No comment!

Somber news fell into the middle of all of this busy gaiety. Several Nydia Temple members accompanied me to attend memorials for the daughter of Pr. Marilynn Young and the husband of Pr. Charlene Tucker. May peace prevail for all of our grieving members who've lost loved ones this year.

Our first Queen's Visit occurred on July 26th for Coastal Nile Club. We met in Newport at Yaquina Bay State Park. What a lovely day for a lovely group of ladies. They are in the capable hands of PQ Ann Myers who is



Queen Nancy Coddington

serving as their President this year. They also provided some sweet gifts, figuratively and literally. Let's just say you should ask Pr. Sharon Armstrong for her strawberry jam recipe!

August provided some bridge-building opportunities with our Shriners, Shriners Children's – Portland staff, and fellow Daughters of the Nile from other Temples.

PQ Kathy Walliker, Pr. Winnie Carey and myself had the rare



Queen's message continued

opportunity to ride in the Baker City parade in a vintage 1961 Ford Galaxy convertible during the East-West Football game festivities.



I met myself coming and going traveling just two days later to Sapphira Temple No. 79 in Helena, MT with our line officers and three Past Queens to attend NW Daze. When not eating or sightseeing, we kept ourselves busy by assisting Supreme Pr. Badoura, PQ Kathy, with her



fundraising efforts in the NW Daze Marketplace for her Dream Girls year in 2025. The month finished up with a bang with the visit of our Supreme Queen Vickie Tabor Hill at her Official Visit. Our officers did a fabulous job in Ceremonial where we not only initiated three new members, but four newer members who had experienced iust the Obligation Only were able to participate in Christening and receiving their lewel. The banquet was also terrific, as Noble Ralph Jubb and the

Oriental Band served a wonderful dinner and protocol was carefully followed with the assistance of PQ Judy Smith as Mistress of Ceremonies and PQ Holly Austin as Ceremonial Assistant. The crowning achievement (no pun intended) of SQ Vickie's stay was a trip to the hospital that included a tour of the facility and lunch served by the Board of Governors. Pr. Linda Hatch and I then drove Her Supreme Majesty to Yakima for the next step in her travels at El Shalom Temple No. 158.

I must say, it's been fun, but I'm glad to be home. Well, for now, anyway.



Come join the team!

Each year it is the responsibility of the incoming Queen



to put together a team to help Nydia move forward and achieve its goals. To meet the needs of our current membership, to have fun, to grow the temple's membership and to support Daughters of the Nile Foundation.

I am looking for members who would like to be part of the team. One person or even a couple people cannot do it alone.

So, I am asking. Would you like to be one of the crescent ladies, or be a handmaiden or maybe work on one of the many different committees? Do you have a special talent that would be useful to help with ways and means or maybe membership?



Please give me a call, send an email or text message. I look forward to hearing from you.

Thank you, Donna L Gray, Pr. Royal

8

Will you be the Big Winner of the Gift Card Tree?

Raffle tickets are selling for \$5 for one ticket or \$20 for 6 tickets.

Drawing to be held at Nydia Temple's Holiday Party on December 11, 2022

Current tree value is \$300 - Contact Ways and Means Committee to purchase tickets. Tickets can also be sold to family, friends, and neighbors.

Queen Nancy shows Nydia's AD in Shriners Football Game Program at Baker City



Supreme Queen OV and visit to Portland Shriners Hospital

Below is a picture taken in one of the newly refurbished family quarters. There are actually four beds in this room, a table and chairs, etc. All four beds had quilts on them. A peak in the other family rooms showed quilts on all the beds, in all the rooms made and donated by Nydia members.



Pictured L-R Queen Nancy Coddington, Supreme Queen Vickie Hill, Supreme Princess Badoura Kathy Walliker, Supreme Princess Tirzah Jackie Holloway

Linda Hatch, Pr. Tirzah



Membership

Do you know someone in your life who you wish would be a member of Daughter's of the Nile along with you and your Nydía friends? She could be a family member, a friend from one of the other Masonic organizations, or maybe a neighbor or a friend from work or church. Yes, they need to be related to a Mason or a Daughter of the Nile. Or have been a member of a Masonic related youth organization. They also can be a former patient of Shriners Children's.

I bet if you stopped and thought for a moment you could think of someone you could propose. To make things easier, here is a copy of the proposal to fill out. Once completed, you can send, scan or hand the proposal to our recorder, PQ Jennifer Moyer, 503-888-2562 email nydiarecorderno4@gmail.com.

If you have questions regarding the proposal process, please contact someone on the Membership Committee. Thank you for making Nydia Temple the very best it can be.

Membership committee:

Pr. Linda Hatch, Chairman, PQ Jennifer Moyer, Pr. Donna Gray, PQ Holly Austin, Pr. Nora Timm and Pr. Cindy DeRoos

MONEY!! MONEY!! MONEY!!

Supreme Princess Tirzah Jackie Holloway with help from her Jackie's Heart's of Gold Ladies are doing a fund raiser for the 2024 Supreme Session. IT IS A CASH CALENDAR. For \$25 you receive a 2023 Planner Calendar AND up to 80 chances to win money throughout the year.



There will be a weekly drawing for \$25 EVERY FRIDAY throughout 2023! There will be additional \$25 drawings on special dates throughout the year. Some of which are National Belly Laugh Day, World Kindness Day and National Cookie Day!

During Supreme Session in 2023, there will be a \$50 drawing every day! Major Holidays, like New Year's Day, like Mother's Day, and Christmas day there will be a drawing for \$100!! And of course, on February 13rd, Supreme Princess Tirzah Jackie Holloway's Birthday a drawing of \$200!!!

If you would like to know more, or would like to purchase one of these CASH CALENDARS, please let me know. Pr. Tirzah Linda Hatch, 541-961-3488 email lmbrown@peak.org

Nydia Temple No. 4 Mission Statement

Nydia Temple No. 4 is a subordinate temple of the international, fraternal organization known as Daughters of the Nile.

We are a social and charitable group comprised of units and clubs.

We provide opportunities for our members to support and promote Shriners Hospitals for Children.

We contribute volunteer hours and in-kind donations to the hospitals, to provide a nurturing environment for the children they treat.

Monetary donations through the Daughters of the Nile Foundation provide financial benefits to the hospitals, allowing decisions to be made in the best interest of each child.





EVERY MONTH ON THE THIRD WEDNESDAY AT 7PM

IT IS ONLY \$5 A NIGHT

PAYOUTS BASED ON NUMBER OF PARTICIPATES

10 Participates -- Payout \$2.50/\$5.00 20 Participates -- Payout \$5.00/\$10.00 100 Participates -- Payout \$25.00/50.00

CARDS ARE ONLY 1 FOR \$5 OR 3 FOR \$10*

*USE YOUR CARDS AS MANY TIMES AS YOU WOULD LIKE, FOR JUST ONE MONTH, 3 MONTHS OR EVEN FOREVER

VISIT WITH MEMBERS OF THE WAYS & MEANS COMMITTEE FOR MORE INFORMATION. CHAIRMAN, PR DONNA GRAY, PQ HOLLY AUSTIN, PR. ALICE DANIELS, OR PR LINDA HATCH

Attend using a computer, telephone, cell phone or tablet Starting October 19, 2022, then the following dates 11,15/22, 12/1/22, 1/18/23, 2/15 and 3/15/23 (tentative) Sign up to play by making payments to Pr. Recorder, PQ Jennifer Moyer and

Have you heard the coming Event News

September

28 – Queen's Visit to Three Sisters Nile Club, Eagles Lodge Prineville, \$15 lunch RSVP

October

- 5 Stated Session Lunch by North Clackamas Nile Club
- 8 OR Rainbow Grand Worthy Advisor's Reception & dinner. Al Kader Shrine Center RSVP
- 11 Queen's Visit to Tirzah Nile Club, Black Bear Diner, Wilsonville RSVP
- 15 Food Caravan Dinner/Fundraiser
- 17 Queen's Visit to Corvallis Nile Club

19 - ZOOM BINGO 7PM

25 – Queen's Visit to HALOS Nile Club

November

- 2 Stated Session, Founders Day, Junch 11:15am
- 7 Queen's Visit to Salem Nile Club, Salem Scottish Rite Center
- 8 Queen's Visit to Forest Hills Nile Club
- 14 Queen's Visit to Nite Lites Nile Club
- 16—ZOOM BINGO 7PM

November 24 HAPPY THANKSGIVING

December

- 5 Queen's Visit to Zenobia Nile Club
- 7 Stated Session, Holiday Edition
- 11 Holiday Luncheon & party Gnome for the Holidays
- 12 Queens Visit to North Clackamas Nile Club
- 19 Queen Visit to Eastmont Nile Club

January

- 4 Stated Session,
- Flannel Formals
- 13 Ceremonial practice
- 15 Ceremonial and Dinner

February

1 - Stated Session, Memorial

March

1 - Stated Session, Elections



Contacts

Her Majesty Queen Nancy Coddington

Email:

nancyceeohdee@gmail.com *Phone: 503-551-5616*

Princess Royal Donna Gray

Email:

leftygrey@gmail.com Phone: 971-235-4251

Princess Tirzah Linda Hatch Email:

lmbrown@peak.org Phone: 541-961-3488

Princess Badoura Holly Austin, PQ

Email:

hollydell@gmail.com Phone: 503-537-8419

Princess Recorder Jennifer Moyer, PO

Email: nydiarecorderno4

Phone: 503-888-2562

Princess Banker Paula Levin

Email:

mrspaulall@gmail.com Phone: 971-246-6474

Princess Chaplain Linda Barton

Email:

L2barton@msn.com Phone: 503-459-1196 **Charitable Giving** offers many ways to assist the Daughters of the Nile Foundation by offering ornaments such as the one depicted below as well as plaques, notecards, certificates, etc. Another good way to help is in the form of Stepping Stones to Happiness as well as bequests to the Foundation. Other ornaments and gifts are depicted on the Daughters of the Nile Website under the Foundation tab or at donfdn.org. All purchases will be shipped directly to you and our Temple receives credit for your generosity. This ornament is the final ornament in the series and costs \$30.

Hemsut was the Goddess of fate and protection. She is representative of

the vital spark of headdress bears a two crossed soul. She was also cradling children in headers offer Another Goddess Hemsut of the creative water from which In other words, creation of all protection for of the Nile today.



the human soul. Her shield, above which are arrows of the human depicted as a woman her arms. The shield protection for children. association of the was the personification potential in primeval everything was created. Hemsut assisted in the things. Hemsut offered children, as do Daughters We want the best for

children and offer hope, trust, and love.

In 1999 the ornament series began with the understanding each ornament was inspired by the history of the Goddesses processed, and the beliefs of Daughters of the Nile allows for a deeper appreciation of our organization's ancestry and a greater respect for our mission to "take care of the children." Daughters of the Nile stand ready to share of ourselves, to give from the heart, and offer hope to the children of Shriners Hospitals for Children®.

Congratulations and a hearty "Thank You" to all Nile members who have helped children have a better quality of life through your donation and in return, a gift of an ornament for yourself.



Supreme Temple Elective Officers' Theme Cards ...

10 cards of one (1) design for \$10.00 (1 set is 10 cards - envelopes not included) Minimum purchase of one (1) set



Supreme Queen Vickie Hill's Theme Cards (set of 10 cards)



Supreme Princess Tirzah Jackie Holloway's Theme Cards (set of 10 cards)



Supreme Princess Royal Patricia Larimore's Theme Cards (set of 10 cards)



Supreme Princess Badoura Kathy Walliker's Theme Cards (set of 10 cards)

https://donfdn.org/product-category/supreme-temple-elective-officers-theme-cards/



From the Recorder

Jennifer Moyer PQ, Pr. Recorder Email: nydiarecorderno4@gmail.com

REMINDER FROM THE PR. RECORDER

Ladies, you should now have a GREEN dues card for this term. If you do not, you may be behind in your dues. In an effort to cut expenses this year, the dues notices were sent by email to everyone that we had an email address for. There are still a number of Princesses who have not remitted their dues, however. Please check to see that you have a current dues card and get in touch with the Pr. Recorder if you do not. Dues are a total of \$41 and are payable by March 31st of each year.

Welcome to our newest Ladies of the Household

Pr. Alicia Buehler 20400 SW Martinazzi Ave. Apt. 49 Tualatin OR 97062-9371 253-433-6430 <u>ambuehler1890@gmail.com</u>

Pr. Stacy Roland-Fish
501 SE 123rd Ave. Apt. K77
Vancouver WA 98683-4039
360-931-0519 <u>saroland.work@gmail.com</u>

Pr. Lori Trimm
2657 SW Spring Garden St.
Portland OR 97219-3978
503-421-8854 trimmlori@gmail.com



Nydia Temple No. 4 Chartered April 24, 1919



Stated Session is the first Wed. of each month Sept. to May.

Luncheon 11:15 am. Session 12:30 pm

Al Kader Shrine Center 25700 SW Parkway Ave. Wilsonville, OR 97070



Princess Chaplain Linda Barton

Encouragement:

Past Supreme Queen and Honorary Member Muriel Knapp recently admitted to Hospital-recovering from recent stress related heart attack.

Princess Marilynn Young and her husband are grieving the loss of their daughter who passed away in July.

Princess Pam Woolcock fell and broke ribs and hurt her arm. Arm is not healing well.

Sickness and Cheer:

Princess Katrina Bush - Sickness

Princess Darline Locati - Recovering from surgery.

Princess Lohree Kottke and her husband were recently in a car accident. Husband was in the Hospital.

Princess Isabel York has recently been admitted to Adventist Hospital under Hospice Care.

Surgery: Princess Mavis Jenkins' husband Past Master Illustrious Sir Greg Jenkins had Pace Maker surgery Friday, September 2.

Princess Alison Tompkins' baby had Heart surgery in July.

Princess Kristy Wright – Recovering from surgery In August.

Princess Janis Ferlisi - Recovering from shoulder surgery in August.

Deaths:

Past Supreme Queen Cathy Carol Rose recently passed away. Princess Julie Birmingham passed away in July.

Princess Patricia "Patty" Bresler Buchan passed away in July.

Princess Anita Gail Buchanan passed away in August.

Past Queen and Supreme Princess Badoura Kathy Walliker's Brother – In – Law passed away in July.

Princess Charlene Tucker's husband passed away in July.

Princess Darlene Wanker's husband passed away in August.

Princess Maren Porter's husband passed away in August.

Princess Marlene Swanson's husband passed away in August.

Princess Hope Koch's husband recently passed away. Past Queen Lynne Rieke passed away in September.



Nydia members are Dreaming out loud in support of Our own Past Queen Supreme Princess Badoura Kathy Walliker

Dare to Dream







Planning has started for the "Dream Come True"
Supreme Session 2025. To help get us in the mood,
these two shirts are for sale in the Nile Shop.
Visit https://thenileshop.square.site/ to purchase and have mailed to your home. Thank you so much, Kathy



Three Sisters Nile Club Coffee Fundraiser October 1-31, 2022



Three Sisters Nile Club is having a Coffee Fundraiser.

\$15 per lb.

See attached order form. For more information contact Marlee Frazier at 541-977-6232 or orgg13.14@ gmail.com

Peruvian:	Peruvian:	Guatamalan Blended:	Guatamalan:
Light Roast	Medium Roast	Medium Roast	Dark Roast
# of bags:	# of bags:	# of bags:	# of bags:
Grind: (circle) Pod Drip Espresso Whole Bean			
Name:	Contact Number:	Total amount paid with order:	Total Number of Bags:
		(Check or Cash)	@\$15/bag

For information: Marlee Frazier 541-977-6232 orgg13.14@gmail.com

"All text enclosed within this newsletter belongs to a Daughters of the Nile member and she has received this newsletter in good faith and understands no information may be made available to non-members of the Order, with the exception of a caregiver.

It is compulsory to treat this publication as strictly CONFIDENTIAL. This newsletter is solely for the private use of Daughters of the Nile members. UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES may a member circulate any of the enclosed text or request members to use the enclosed text for business, politics or any other purpose. Violation of these values shall be considered a breach of the Order and the member is subject to the Code of Conduct."

Three Sisters Nile Club Picnic









News from Three Sisters Nile Club

Three Sister Nile Club Annual Picnic was July 27th. And it was HOT, HOT, HOT !!!. The Venue was going to be at a park in Prineville OR. Well, it got changed to the Prineville Masonic Lodge No. 76. (Thank you Lodge NO. 76 for the use of your kitchen and room.) Her Majesty, Queen Nancy, and Pr. Royal Donna Gray and Pr. Tirzah Linda Hatch got up early and drove over from the valley to have lunch with us.

At the luncheon, it was announced that the Bend Nile Club and the Three Sisters Nile Club will merge. This was met with a round of applause.

Queen Nancy talked about PQ Kathy Walliker being elected and installed as Supreme Pr. Badoura. She spoke about some of the things Nydia Temple No. 4 has plans to help PQ Kathy get to Las Vegas in 2025 and what Three Sister Nile Club could do to help. Even though it was hot, all had fun and enjoyed each other's company.

Submitted by: Ambassador Debby Gallino





Nydia Temple No. 4 Daughters of the Nile

Jennifer Moyer PQ, Princess Recorder 1431 NW 19th Street Greshan OR 97030-3647

Return Service Requested

Non-Profit
Organization
U.S. Postage
PAID
Wilsonville,
OR